








April 5, 2005 
     The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, April 5, 2005 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present, Messrs. Gambacorta, DeAscanis, Quillen, Appleby, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Peden, Toner, Alfree, Gebhart and Ms. Banks (12) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     Guest at the meeting was Mr. Jeffrey Davis. 

     The meeting was called to order and opened with a moment of silence. 

     The calendar was updated adding: 

                     4/25/05  2:00 p.m. Outreach Committee Meeting—Town Hall 


         4/28/05  A Walk-A-Thon by the Planning Commission.  Mr. Wilson asked 

for reimbursement for refreshments. 

     The minutes of the March meeting were corrected to read, “Open Space Committee” 

that there was no motion to rezone property along the river. 

     The minutes were then approved. 

     The Treasurers report was approved as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 
Ferry Cut-off:  Still have not received approval of entrance, meeting to be held in Dover 

on April 6th.  Mr. Appleby will attend along with Vandemark & Lynch’s  Ms. Molly Mackel. 
Basin Road Parcel:  Still talking with Mr. Barthel. . 

New Castle Sailing Club:  Mr. Taylor has been in touch with Mr. Hearn, Mr. Shoemaker and Mr. Bergstrom regarding the paper street.  One street shown goes through the center of  Fifth Street. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE: 






No Report. 
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April 5, 2005
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Gordon reporting. 

A contract for HVAC services is being signed with National HVAC Service, cost $4,692.00 covering 4 buildings: Town Hall, Good Will Fire House, New Castle Public Library and the Old Library Museum. 

A heat exchange unit was repaired by National at the Medical Center. 
Window over the entrance door at the New Castle Family Medicine is in need of replacement. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: Mr. Peden reporting. 

Reminder that the quarterly meeting will be held on April 27th at 4:p.m.. Town Hall. 

Mr. Peden also commented on the 04-05 budget coming in at about 98.5% at which he 

was pleased and thanked the Board members. 
LIBRARY COMMITTEE:  





No report 
OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 






No report 

BY-LAWS COMMITTEE: 






No report 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT:  Ms. Banks reporting. 

Ms. Banks reported that Dr. Padmalingam had contacted her regarding securing funds from the Board to clean up the shore-line from the flag pole to the cat-walk on Battery 
Park. 

Ms. Banks reported that she told him she would not ask the Board for funds as it is not the responsibility of the Trustees to keep that shore-line clean, due to the change of tides. 

Following a discussion, the Board agreed with Ms. Banks not to appropriate funds for this project. 
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April 5, 2005
GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE REPORT:  Mr. Alfree reporting. 
The request for the portable sign at “Millie’s Diner” was withdrawn as they were no longer interested in securing it. 

The latest financial report of the Fire Company will be forwarded to the office by their accountant. 

A letter was received from Chief William J. Simpson concerning the fire siren:

   “It is to be sounded for the last alarm for a deceased firefighter, as an emergency backup to the present radio paging system, for testing at Noon on the first Saturday of each month and for any use deemed as necessary by the City of New Castle Emergency Planning Committee”. 

A meeting on the renovations to the fire house was postponed by their Board. 

COMMUNICATIONS: 
Ms. Banks suggested a contribution be sent to “St. Peter’s Work Force”in memory of 
John H. P. Tidwell, a former Trustee, elected January 30,1982 and served for 12 years. 

A resolution will also be sent to the Tidwell family. 

Ms. Banks reported also that a member of the “Day in Old New Castle Committee” had contacted her about the Old Town Hall being open for the Day.  Mr. Quillen and well as Mr. Wilson agreed with Ms. Banks that since the past several years so few people have visited the building, it was decided to remain closed this year.  There is hope that future years signs and publicity will encourage more visitors. 

Mr. Alfree thanked Ms. Banks for getting his desk plate and inquired about a new group picture. 

Mr. Gebhart reported that the Tree Commission will plant a tree in Battery Park in memory of Mr. Tidwell and that the trees on Battery Park that were removed for safety etc. will be replaced before a Day in Old New Castle. 

The regular meeting was adjourned for an Executive Session to discuss leasing of property.  At this point in the meeting, Mr. Henry Gambacorta asked to be excused.   
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April 5, 2005 
Following the Executive Session, the regular meeting was again called to order, President Gambacorta having been excused, Vice-President Quillen presided. 

There were two bids received for the property at 100 duPont Highway, former lease with 

Dempsey’s / “Millie’s Diner”. 

1. Carriage Realty maximum bid was $133,000.00 per year. 

2. Castle Dealerships offered to pay $2,500.00 per year more than the 

 highest offer or $135,500.00. 
A very involved discussion was held and subject to financial information and a mutual cross easement of the property, the Board boted 7-3 in favor of Castle Dealership.  

Mr. Indellini opposed and Mr. Toner not voting. 

Lease negotiations will go forward. 

The matter of leasing the parcel at 14th & Washington Street to Mr. John Ioannoni for a casual sandwich or sub-shop was again brought before the Board, having been turned down at the February 1, 2005 meeting. 
Mr. Ioannoni assures the Board that the traffic pattern is not a concern and the Board voted 6 to 4 to resume talks with him and have him present a building plan as well as a parking diagram. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 

